
 

 Attachment A. 
 

Standard Review Process for activities 
that may affect the historic character 
of the Warm Lake and Paradise Valley 

Recreation Residence Tracts 
 

Pursuant to the 
Programmatic Agreement 

between 
the Boise National Forest, 

and the Idaho State Historic Preservation Officer 
regarding the 

Warm Lake Recreation Residence Management 
Program 

 
 
When homeowners submit a proposal for review: 
 

1. District will review for consistency with Forest Plan standards.  If the proposal 
is not consistent, the proposal will not be approved.  See Attachment D for 
Standards and Guidelines 

2. If consistent, then the proposal will be reviewed for potential to affect the 
historic character of the Warm Lake Recreation Residence Tracts 

i. Proposals for activities that will not affect any contributing element, or 
the primary façade of the primary residence will be approved by the 
Special Use Permit Administrator (the SUPA).  See Attachments B an 
C for listings of the contributing elements and primary façades. 

ii. Any proposal for ground-disturbing activities, or any activity that would 
affect contributing elements, or that would the primary façade of any 
primary residence, will be reviewed by the Heritage program leader. 

1. The SUPA will refer these proposals to the HPL. 
2. The HPL will determine if an adverse effect would result from 

the proposed activity 
a. In the event that the HPL determines that the activity will 

have no adverse effect, the HPL will document the 
finding and report the finding to the District SUPA.  The 
SUPA will ensure that the proposal is implemented as 
proposed 

b. In the event the HPL finds that the proposal would result 
in an adverse effect to the historic character of the lot, 
tract or the historic district, then the HPL will contact the 
SUPA and recommend an alternative to the proposal. 

c. If the proponent fails to accept the alternative, then the 
HPL will document the finding of adverse effect. 

i. If the adverse effect can be mitigated by additional 
documentation prior to implementation, the SUPA 
will inform the homeowner that approval will be 



 

contingent on completion of the additional 
documentation. 

ii. If the adverse effect cannot be resolved, then the 
SUPA will … 

iii. Proposals that are found by the HPL to have the potential to affect the 
eligibility of the tract will be reviewed by SHPO during the annual 
review. 

 
3. All reviewed activities and subsequent actions will be entered into a summary 

listing for review under the terms of this PA at the end of each fiscal year. 
 


